
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

March 7, 2023 
 

Honorable Sam Graves 

Chairman 

Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure 

House of Representatives 

 

Dear Chairman Graves, 
  

On behalf of over 2.1 million conservative members of the Association of Mature American 

Citizens (AMAC), we support enactment of H.J. Res. 27 to invalidate the Biden 

Administration’s overreaching Rule redefining “waters of the United States” (WOTUS) under 

the Clean Water Act (CWA).  

 

We fully agree with these key points on the intrusiveness of this rule. 
  

• Under the rule, if a water falls under the definition of WOTUS, then any user — whether 

it is the Federal, State, or local government, or a private property owner — must abide by 

provisions in the CWA, which may include costly environmental compliance.  

• In expanding the clear and balance definition of WOTUS of the Trump Administration in 

its Navigable Waters Protection Rule (NWPR), the Biden Administration’s action is 

clearly intended to increase regulatory intrusion and federal control of waters clearly not 

navigable, and perhaps even intermittent streams. 

 

We strongly support enactment of H.J. Res. 27 as an important response to this regulatory 

overreach of the Biden Administration. 
 

Sincerely,   

Bob Carlstrom 

President 

AMAC Action 
 
 


